
 

Planning and Regeneration 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     3Bs Neighbourhood Plan 
Strategic Environmental Assessment Determination 

September 2020 
 
 

1. To determine whether the 3Bs Neighbourhood Plan required a strategic environmental 
assessment (SEA) in accordance with the European Directive 2001/42/EC and associated 
Environmental Assessment of Plans and Programmes Regulations 2004, a screening opinion 
was undertaken. 

 
2. The report of the screening opinion can be viewed on Birmingham City Council’s webpage for 

the 3Bs Neighbourhood Plan: 
 

https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20054/planning_strategies_and_policies/1032/beech 
es_booths_and_barr_3bs_neighbourhood_development_plan 

 

3. Birmingham City Council, as the responsible authority, prepared a screening opinion in 

January 2020 and determined the plan required a SEA. Since January, the Neighbourhood 

Forum have amended the plan to respond to concerns raised and submitted an amended 

draft Neighbourhood Plan. The plan has since been re-screened and determined an SEA was 

not required. Responses to the consultation from Natural England, Historic England, and the 

Environment Agency are shown in Appendices A, B, and C respectively. These confirm that 

the 3Bs Neighbourhood Plan is unlikely to give rise to any significant environmental effects 

and/or have significant effects on a European site. 

4. On the basis of the screening report and responses from statutory agencies, Birmingham City 
Council has determined that a SEA is not required for the 3Bs Neighbourhood Plan. 

https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20054/planning_strategies_and_policies/1032/beeches_booths_and_barr_3bs_neighbourhood_development_plan
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20054/planning_strategies_and_policies/1032/beeches_booths_and_barr_3bs_neighbourhood_development_plan


 

Appendix A – Natural England response to consultation 
 
 



 

Notwithstanding this advice, Natural England does not routinely maintain locally specific data on all 
potential environmental assets. As a result the responsible authority should raise environmental issues 
that we have not identified on local or national biodiversity action plan species and/or habitats, 
local wildlife sites local landscape character, with its own ecological and/or landscapes advisers, 
local record centre, recording society or wildlife body on the local landscape and 
biodiversity receptors that may be affected by  plan, before determining whether an 
SA/SEA is necessary. 

 

Please note that Natural England reserves the right to provide further comments on the environmental 
assessment of the plan beyond this SEA/SA screening stage, should the responsible authority seek 
our views on the scoping or environmental report stages. This includes any third party appeal against 
any screening decision you may make. 

 

For any queries relating to the specific advice in this letter only please contact Rob Sargent on 02080 
260872. For any new consultations, or to provide further information on this consultation please send 
your correspondences to consultations@naturalengland.org.uk. 

 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

Rob Sargent 
Consultations Team

mailto:consultations@naturalengland.org.uk


Appendix B – Historic England response to consultation 

 



 

Appendix C – Environment Agency response to consultation 
 
 

 
 
 


